

# CITY OF BOAZ Council Work Session Minutes September 12, 2022 Boaz Senior Center – 5:30 PM

#### Call to Order

Mayor Dyar called the Work Session to order at 5:29 P.M.

**PRESENT** 

Mayor David Dyar
Council Member David Ellis
Council Member Johnny Willis
Council Member Jeff Sims (5:32 P.M.)
Council Member Mike Matthews

**ABSENT** 

Council Member Josh Green

## II. New Business

# Department Head Reports

Street Superintendent Kenny Smith gave a report on the Boaz Street Department.

Police Chief Michael Abercrombie gave a report on the Boaz Police Department.

Mayor Dyar read a letter from Marty Hatley regarding Animal Control Officer Kevin Burns. Mr. Hatley wrote the letter to share the excellent service he was provided by Officer Burns. Mr. Hatley thanked the Boaz Police Department and Officer Burns in his letter. Mayor Dyar gave the letter to Police Chief Michael Abercrombie to share with Officer Burns.

Senior Center Director Susan Duvall thanked the City of Boaz for adopting the Senior Center for the United Way Day of Caring and said she looked forward to seeing everyone.

Personnel Director Jack Self discussed the job description for Cemetery and Mall Supervisor and the job description for Jail Administrator being updated.

Parks and Recreation Director Sonja Hard said they have a big day tomorrow hosting the United Way Day of Caring breakfast. Mrs. Hard thanked everyone in the City for their help getting the seating ready for approximately 500 attendees. Mrs. Hard reported on other events the Parks and Recreation department will be hosting.

### Discuss Council Meeting Agenda

Mayor Dyar asked if there were any questions from the Council regarding the agenda.

Councilman Willis announced the United Way Day of Caring will be tomorrow beginning at 7:30 A.M. This is the 25th anniversary and the first time being held in the City of Boaz. Mayor

Dyar said they are expecting 300-400 people and asked if you have the opportunity to please stop by.

Councilman Matthews asked for the City to keep thinking about trying to get a grant for sidewalks behind the school.

The Mayor, Council, and Police Chief Michael Abercrombie discussed vehicles for School Resource Officers.

# III. Adjourn

The	meeting	adiou	irned	at	5.45	PM
1110	HICCHING	aujot	ai iicu	αı	J.7J	

	David Dyar	
	Mayor	
ATTEST:		
Beth Stephens		
Assistant City Clerk/Treasurer		